## Student Council Minutes October 19, 1953

The meeting was called to order at 5:05 p.m. by President Bernard Boston.

The roll call was taken, and the following members were present:

ART Jerry Shaia Ed Watson

CHEMISTRY
John Bailey
Rita Prado
Bob Schneider

COMMERCE
Rolf Brynilsen
Cay Hotchkiss
Bill Lesch
Bob Nolan

FOODS
Arlene Delyser

ELECTRICAL
Robert Follmer
Robert Smith

MECHANICAL Cameron Pundt Ralph Rosati Pamela Walsh

PHOTOGRAPHY
Bernard Boston
Gus Fickteman
Ed Krauss

PRINTING
Russell Adams
Edward Branges
Hugh Mahoney
Vincent Morehouse
John Lapomerdo

RETAILING
Marilyn Boucher
Pamela Quick
Todd Ruede
Marjorie Spang

S. A. C. Larry Alderdice Marjorie Armstrong

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

The budget which was voted on in the previous meetings was declared not valid as there had not been a quorum of members present at either meeting. Todd Ruede explained what previous action had been taken, and the budget was opened to discussion.

Earl Wolf was again present at the meeting to present the staff's views with regard to the Techmila budget. President Boston pointed out that the Constitution stated that "any one who is not a member of Student Council may not speak unless helps asked to do so at least one week in advance."

Ed Watson moved that this regulation be suspended for this meeting only. The motion was passed, and Earl Wolfe presented his case. He stated that Techmila needs \$8,500 instead of \$7,500 which was allotted by the Budget Committee.

After considerable discussion, John Bailey moved that the appropriation for Technila be \$8,500. The motion was seconded by Ed Watson and passed by Council.

John Bailey moved that the complete budget be approved as corrected. Ed Krauss seconded the motion, and it was passed by Council.

Everyone is urged to support the Blood Drive which is to be on November 12. Korean veterans discharged within the last six months cannot give blood.

It was also announced that every student having a car on campus must have a sticker to park in the student parking lot.

Jerry Shaia and Bernie Boston attended a World University Service Conference at Cornell University on October 18. Jerry gave a report on the conference. The student body is urged to help raise funds and get books for WUS. There will be a chairman appointed for securing help at a later date.

The motion for adjournment was made at 6:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Marilyn J. Boucher Acting Secretary